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950 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20530-0001 | (202) 616-0646 

February 29, 2024 
 
SENT VIA EMAIL 
 
Targeted Justice 
158093-94989090@requests.muckrock.com 
 
Subject: Freedom of Information/Privacy Act Request [24-OIG-154] 
         
Dear Targeted Justice: 
 
 This is in response to your Freedom of Information Act request to the Office of the Inspector 
General (OIG). Specifically, your request seeks “All Office of Inspector General’s audit reports of the Terrorist 
Screening Center from the year 2007 to the present," etc. 
 
 You have requested expedited processing of your request under 28 C.F.R. § 16.5(e)(1)(iv), which 
requires expedited processing for a matter of widespread and exceptional media interest in which there 
exist possible questions about the government’s integrity which affect public confidence. Based on the 
information you have provided; Department of Justice Office of Public Affairs has determined that your 
request for expedited processing under this standard should be denied.  
 
 We will answer your request as quickly as possible. If you have further questions, please address 
your inquiry to U.S. Department of Justice, Office of the Inspector General, 950 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., 
Suite 4726, Washington, D.C. 20530 or to check the status of your request contact us at (202) 616-0646. 
 
 If you are not satisfied with OIG’s determination, you may administratively appeal by writing to the 
Director, Office of Information Policy (OIP), United States Department of Justice, 441 G Street, NW, 6th Floor, 
Washington, D.C. 20530, or you may submit an appeal through OIP's FOIA STAR portal by creating an 
account following the instructions on OIP’s website: https://www.justice.gov/oip/submit-and-track-request-
or-appeal. Your appeal must be postmarked or electronically transmitted within 90 days of the date of my 
response to your request. If you submit your appeal by mail, both the letter and the envelope should be 
clearly marked "Freedom of Information Act Appeal."  
  
       Sincerely, 

      Marissa Solomon-McRoy 
 Marissa Solomon-McRoy 

Government Information Specialist 
Office of General Counsel 
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